
2019 TERM 1: Week  10 – Monday 1st April 

 Respectful  Accountable    Fair   Trustworthy 

Term 1:  Important Dates 

APR              Mon 1 BOT meeting 

          Tue 4 H&S meeting 2pm 

Thur 11 Mobile Library Bus 

Fri 12 Last day of Term 1 

Mon 29 First Day Term 2 

  

  

HUIRANGI  SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parents and Caregivers  

We are now heading into the last two weeks of the Term, and reflecting on 

the very busy time we have had!  I would like to thank Rachael Taylor for 

taking photographs throughout the term and at our recent Swimming 

Sports and Triathlon events.  These photos are used for school purposes 

only and you may see these photos popping into your child’s sample book, 

or on displays on the walls at school from time to time.  I would also like to 

thank Jo Moore for the sponsorship given to school from the Beach Street 

Surf Shop for our recent Cluster Triathlon.  Support to our school  both 

from Rachael and Jo is very much appreciated. 

I would also like to acknowledge Fulton Hogan for donating 15 bright 

brand new road cones to school last week to replace our old faded, sad 

looking cones. 

Kind Regards  

Tony Williams 

Principal    

NOTICES:    

Cluster Triathlon -   Thanks to parents who supported the children last Thursday at the Cluster Triathlon event.  

Congratulations to our triathletes who competed really well and to their classmates who supported them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 W’akako’a    Maia    Tika     Pono 

HUIRANGI SCHOOL                                                           

Start - 9am  [children are not to be dropped off before 

8.30am]                                                                                         

Morning tea - 10.40 to 11am                                                          

Lunch  - 12.30pm to 1.15pm                                                                       

End of Day  - 2.45pm bus leaves                                    

PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE    

 Our Public Health Nurse  is Gillian Boyce.                                  

Gill can be contacted on                                                                    

7537790 extn 7076 or 0274064822  

Huirangi Home & School Executive   

  President: Adam Pearce  Ph 0274 745315                                                                                            

 Secretary:  Jo Alldridge   Ph 021 402538  

  Treasurer:  Nicola Jupp   Ph 0274 314113 

 

Notices cont… 

Cluster Results - Rawinia Andrews 1st & Paige Mabey 2nd, Year 4 

Girls; Tiana Kettle 1st Year 5 Girls; Meila Gwiazdzinski 1st Year 6 Girls. 

Well done Girls!! 

Swimming Pool  -  The major events that need the pool are now over 

and the weather is cooling.  Children can still continue to bring togs and 

we may have some lunchtime swims for the remainder of the term, 

depending on the temperature.  The Board will decide tonight if the 

pool will close at the end of the term, or remain open for some of the 

holidays.  We will advise their decision in next week’s newsletter. 

Netball  -  Starts next term.  The Huirangi Hammers team  coached by 

Mrs Rachel Brett will have a lunchtime practise each Tuesday . Please 

bring appropriate shoes.  Coaches from other teams will be in touch 

with parents regarding practises too, some might be after school ones. 

Basketball  - Traditionally a term 2 & 3 event. We are awaiting  on info 

from the organisers as to where this will be held this year due to the 

War Memorial Hall remedial work.  Please note though, this year we 

will require parents to coach AND REFEREE at the games as teachers 

will not be able to get to games. 

 

2019 Duffy Books in Homes Sponsor     

School App  - Please ensure 

you are on our school app!  

This is how we can promptly 

keep in touch with                     

newsletters and important 

alerts…  

Go to the App store on your 

Apple or Android device and 

search SchoolAppNZ to 

download. Then search 

Huirangi School to find our 

app.              

Children's absences can be 

notified  easily through the 

app via the email option and 

should be done before 9am 

that day.                             

IMPORTANT 

A leave request for a              

holiday  during term time 

needs to be in writing, in 

advance, to the Principal—

via a letter or email please. 

      

EASTER RAFFLE  

  

Thank-you to the families who have sent in some wonderful Easter 

goodies for this raffle.  If you have not yet done so, please do send 

something in before Wednesday this week so the hamper can be put 

together.   

Thanks too, to the families who have sold tickets and returned the 

sheet and $$$ to school.  There are many still out there, so please get 

those tickets sold and sheets back to school as soon as possible [by 

Tuesday 9th at the latest] so it can be drawn on Wednesday 10th April. 

Thanks so much for your continued support to                                  

raise money for the benefit of all                                      

the children here at Huirangi    


